
Neighborhood Council 4 Minutes
Heritage Baptist Church – 900 52nd Street North

July 25, 2019 – 6:30 p.m.

Members present: Sandra Guynn, Gregg Matsko, Rudy Tankink, Trey Torres
Member absent: Judy Tankink

Others in attendance: Lanni Klasner, City of Great Falls Communications Specialist, Richard and Sue 
Ashley, Helen Lewis and Tammy Evans

Chair Sandra opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Petitions and Communications:
• Neighbors shared concerns they have pertaining to an increase in crime in the neighborhood,

which has escalated quickly. Recently there have been several instances of adults and youth,
either walking or riding bicycles,  stealing items from yards.  They are wearing hoodies and
backpacks, and know how to avoid cameras. 

• There is much congestion and lack of access at Lithia Motors at 40 th Street due to employees
parking on the street and semi drivers unloading vehicles on the same street. 

Sandra said she would report these concerns to the police department and ask if someone could come
and discuss these problems in more detail at our August meeting. 

• Neighbors reported that the garbage cans at Clara Park are not enclosed as they have been in the
past, and that the spring rains caused trenching problems on the walking trail. Lanni will contact
Director Steve Herrig at Park and Rec. 

Old Business:
Motion was made and seconded to accept the June minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Other Business:
Sandra reported the dates of the ice cream socials for NCs 5 and 8. Everyone is invited to attend both
events.

Next meeting will be August 22, 2019.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra Guynn, Chair/acting secretary


